
 

P.O. Box 83720, Boise, Idaho 83720-0011 
Telephone: (208) 334-3100, e-mail: frontoffice@sco.idaho.gov, Fax: (208) 334-2671  

Located at 700 W. State Street, 5th Floor 
 
 

Memo  
 
To:  Directors and Fiscal Officers  and Assistants  
 
From:  Board of Examiners 
 
Date:  January 28, 2025  
 
Re: Update to Idaho State Mileage Rate 
 
 
Update to the Idaho State Mileage Rate 
 
On January 28, 2025, the State Board of Examiners approved an increase to the Idaho 
State mileage rate from 67.0 cents a mile to 70.0 cents a mile, to be effective starting 
February 1, 2025 to match the federal rate.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding any of this information, please contact the Board 
of Examiners at brdexam@sco.idaho.gov or call 208-334-3100 Option 0. 
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